تاريخ آزمون: ١٤٠٤/٥/١	ته: تمامي رشته ها	پایه: دوازدهم رش		ی درس: زبان انگلیسی ۳	سؤالات آزمون نهاير
کد درس: ۱۲۰۸۱	و نامخانوادگی:	روع: ٧ صبح به وقت تهران أناه	ساعتشر		
و تضمین کیفیت نظام آموزش و پرورش .Azmoon.medu	15°F 36m	بان آزاد (داخل و خارج از کشور)– تاب	گران و داوطا	رگسالان، آموزش از راه دور، ایثار	دانش آموزان روزانه، بز
أنمره	71/2	سؤالات (باسخ، ګ دار د)	Ϋ́		ردیف

Lis	stening			
هید. سپس جملات صحیح را با <u>True</u> و جملات غلط را	صوتی یا دقت گوش د	بن بخش به فایل ه	دانش آموزان عزیز، در ای	
			با <u>False</u> مشخص نمایید	
1. The picnic was great.		a. True	b. False	
2. They played volleyball, but they didn't have	e a barbecue.	a. True	b. False	
3. They played volleyball, then they took some	e photographs.	a. True	b. False	
4. After eating lunch, they flew their kites.		a. True	<b>b</b> . False	2
ئزينه صحيح را انتخاب نماييد.	ئوش دهید و سپس <i>گ</i>	كالمه زير يا دقت ً	دانش آموزان عزیز، یه م	
5. How long has Sara been in the medical cent	er?			
a. one year b. one m	onth	c. one wee	k	
6 Dr. Gharib was born in Tehran in				1
		c 2018		13
Secretary to expense and appropriate the property		2.222		-
[[ [ [ [ [ [ [ [ [ [ [ [ [ [ [ [ [ [ [	.0		24	
			the center	
ATA SE STATE				
THE THE TENENT OF THE TENENT O			COST SHOW WITH A CONTROL	-
بارات ستون A را یا ستون B تطبیق دهید. (یک عبارت	گوش دھید، سپس <i>ع</i>	یل صوتی با دقت	دانش آموزان عزیز. به فا	
		(	در ستون B اضافی است	
A	-	В		
9. You can make learning new vocabulary	a. use then	n in sentences	and conversations.	١,
10. Refrigerators, desks or windows	b. take a fe	ke a few minutes each day.	3	
11. To remember words and their meanings				
12. To review your flashcards and test yourself d. only remove the notes.	lf <b>d</b> . only rer	nove the notes		
	1. The picnic was great.  2. They played volleyball, but they didn't have 3. They played volleyball, then they took some 4. After eating lunch, they flew their kites.  3. They played volleyball, then they took some 4. After eating lunch, they flew their kites.  3. They played volleyball, then they didn't have 4. After eating lunch, they flew their kites.  5. How long has Sara been in the medical cent a. one year b. one m  6. Dr. Gharib was born in Tehran in a. 2008 b. 1288  7. What did Dr. Gharib do in 1347?  a. received his diploma b. went 8. He was a/an man who spared no para a. generous b. religion b. religion a. generous b. religion b. White the property of the property of the property of the property of the played	1. The picnic was great.  2. They played volleyball, but they didn't have a barbecue.  3. They played volleyball, then they took some photographs.  4. After eating lunch, they flew their kites.  3. They played volleyball, then they took some photographs.  4. After eating lunch, they flew their kites.  3. After eating lunch, they flew their kites.  5. How long has Sara been in the medical center?  a. one year  b. one month  6. Dr. Gharib was born in Tehran in  a. 2008  b. 1288  7. What did Dr. Gharib do in 1347?  a. received his diploma  b. went abroad  8. He was a/an	1. The picnic was great.  2. They played volleyball, but they didn't have a barbecue.  3. They played volleyball, then they took some photographs.  4. After eating lunch, they flew their kites.  5. How long has Sara been in the medical center?  a. one year  b. one month  c. one wee  6. Dr. Gharib was born in Tehran in  a. 2008  b. 1288  c. 2018  7. What did Dr. Gharib do in 1347?  a. received his diploma  b. went abroad  c. founded  8. He was a/an  man who spared no pains to cure sick children.  a. generous  b. religious  c. quiet  A  B  9. You can make learning new vocabulary  A  B  9. You can make learning new vocabulary  long and their meanings  c. fun and effective.	2. They played volleyball, but they didn't have a barbecue.  3. They played volleyball, then they took some photographs.  4. After eating lunch, they flew their kites.  5. How long has Sara been in the medical center?  a. one year  b. one month  c. one week  6. Dr. Gharib was born in Tehran in  a. 2008  7. What did Dr. Gharib do in 1347?  a. received his diploma  b. went abroad  c. founded the center  8. He was a/an man who spared no pains to cure sick children.  a. generous  b. religious  c. quiet  A  9. You can make learning new vocabulary  10. Refrigerators, desks or windows  11. To remember words and their meanings  c. fund b. False  c. Fun and effective.

## Vocabulary

با توجه به تصاویر، مشخص کنید هر جمله مربوط به کدام تصویر است. (یک جمله اضافی است)



٢



14





- a. The new light bulbs consume less electricity.
- b. Try to avoid foods that contain a lot of fat.
- c. Birds of a feather flock together.
- d. Around 4,000 new words are added to the English dictionary every year.
- e. My little sister sits on my mother's lap all the time.

صفحه ۱ از ۵

14-	تاريخ آزمون: ۴۱۶۱۵	رشته: تمامي رشته ها	دوازدهم	پایه:	ی درس: زبان انگلیسی ۳	ت آزمون نهایا	سؤالاه
	کد درس:	نام و نامخانوادگی:	۱ صبح به وقت تهران	ساعت شروع: /			
و پرورش	ی و تضمین کیقیت نظام آموزش Azmoon.medu.ii	15°F Alimit -1	اد (داخل و خارج از کشور	گران و داوطلبان آز	زرگسالان، آموزش از راه دور، ایثار	آموزان روزاته، ب	دانش
نمره	10 m	**************************************	ت (پاسخبرګ دار د)	سؤالا			ديف
۲	replaced - use up - shares - stands for - tide  17. Parvin likes her toys very much. She never them with her friends.  18. It's a fact that some people don't know what IT 19. He carefully the China plate on the shelf. 20. Don't all the sugar. We need some for breakfast.						5
	<u> po</u>	در ستون B اضافی است.)	ا کنید. (یک تعریف	از ستون B پید	مه از ستون A یک تعریف	یرای هر کا	
		A			В		
	10000	ad the introduction and			nt of a product or servi	ce that	6
our e	the next part.			people want			
٢		ner for breaking the vas		20.00	ople of about the same		
	23. The new g	eneration have grown	72	<b>c</b> . many diff people	erent types of things or		
	24. Demand	for organic food is incr	easing.	<b>d</b> . to stop be	ing angry with someor	ie	
				e. to sudden	ly decide to do someth	ing	
۲	B: I	s lower the cooling	ary is more suita c. com am? l isn't nunicate c. 27. A: What l c. shouted of your hon	communicat happened wh	nen Reza saw his bad s d. burst		7
	a. turbine	es <b>b</b> . outlet	c.	costs	d. waste		
			Grammai			5355 E	
٢	30. Her father 31. If they had o	quite accidently that expensive of enough time in summer the book to her, sh	when Fleming war, will he? (to b	was working ouy) Mazandara	n. (to travel)	of mentions	8

صفحه ۲ از ۵

				باسمه تعالى				
14-1	تاريخ آزمون: ۴۱۶۱۵	رشته ها	رشته: تمامی ر	پایه: دوازدهم	انگلیسی ۳	ی درس: زبان	، آزمون نهایم	سؤالات
14-41	کد درس:	دگى:	نام و نامخانواد	<b>ىت شروع: ٧ صبح به وقت تهران</b>	ون: ۱۱۰ دقیقه ساء	مدت آزمو	صفحه: ۵	تعداد
ويرورش	پی و تضمین کیفیت نظام آموزش Azmoon.medu.ir		ر)- تابستان ۱۴۰۴	داوطلبان آزاد (داخل و خارج از کشور	ش از راه دور، ایثارگران و	زرگسالان، آموزن	موزان روزانه، بر	دانش آ
نمره	1	-	4	سؤالات (پاسخبرګ دارد)				رديف
	i e							=
۲	A: What is s	we (33) trange abo	out the accide	(the re	esults / informed	l/weren't	/ about).	9
۲/۵	a. does Zahr 36. I searched ev a. which 37. They a. will be 38. The shopkee a. paid	a verywhere healthier per gave: in this riv b. h	b. doesn b who r if they didn b. were me some mo b. had porer as it	n't find the keys	does she my daughter nee whom would be too much was paid d. h	d. wha  d. are  d. wou  as been po	sn't she t ld pay	10
1/4	41. A: Why was B: All the tre	ble to pay an't. The l everything ees and pl in the garb	y the bill tom bill must pay ng in the gard lants were bro bage?	y before leaving the resta	urant. in in spring.	از مكالمه ها:	در هر یک	11
*	someone who no them can make thoughtfulness a or, a friendly we "power of kindn	eeds <u>it</u> , go a big diff and effort. ord can mess." Such an the texpassage.	iving a smile ference in yo A simple kin nake someon h small acts o	someone a gift, giving ye to a stranger, or offering our life. They do not talend phrase like "you look e's day. It can make the of kindness are the basis	ng someone to c ke much time, b great today!", a m smile and fee	ic transport arry some out they do heartfelt the el good. The	tation to thing for require hank you his is the	12

صفحه ۳ از ۵

46.....

خ آزمون: ۱۴۰۴۱۶۱۵	سته ها تاری	رشته: تمامي رث	پایه: دوازدهم	رس: زبان انگلیسی ۳	سؤالات آزمون نهايى
کد درس: ۱۲۰۸۱	ى:	نام و نامخانوادگ	<b>ماعت شروع: ۷ صبح به وقت تهران</b>		تعداد صفحه: ۵
ين كيفيت نظام أموزش و پرورش Azmoon.m		)- تابستان ۱۴۰۴	ن و داوطلبان آزاد (داخل و خارج از کشور	رگسالان، آموزش از راه دور، ایثارگرا	دانش آموزان روزانه، بز
لمره			سؤالات (پاسخبرگ دارد)		رديف

## متن زیر را بخوانید. سپس به سوالات مربوطه پاسخ دهید.

Water is the most essential element in our life. We cannot think of life without water. We need it to drink, wash our bodies and clothes, cook our food and grow crops, vegetables and fruits. Water is also essential for animals, birds, insects, etc. We need huge resources of it to produce electricity on a large and commercial scale. Nearly 70 percent of our body is water. No living being can exist for long without water, the most valuable liquid. We use oceans, seas, rivers and lakes as waterways to carry goods, passengers, etc. Lack of water causes a lot of problems for us, so saving it is necessary. For example, using a dishwasher saves much more water than hand washing. In short, water is very important to our life and our planet.

### True / False

47. No other element is as important as water in our life.

a. True a True

b. False b False

13

- 48. Less than half of our body is water. Choose the best answer.
- 49. The word "exist" in line 4 can be replaced by the word .........

۴

۴

b. carry

c. generate

d. value

50. According to the passage, which one is wrong? Water is .....

a. used for several purposes.

b. the most valuable liquid. d. necessary for animals not insects.

saved if a dishwasher is used.

Answer the following questions .

51. Why do we need large resources of water?

52. Which waterways do we use to carry passengers?

## متن زیر را بخوانید. سپس به سوالات مربوطه پاسخ دهید.

One of the most essential issues which nations must consider these days is providing energy with their people. In the past, energy was produced from fossil fuels such as oil, coal, and natural gas. Although such fuels have been main resources for years, they are harmful to the environment. They have caused serious problems including air or water pollution, global warming and health problems. Also, they take millions of years to form, so they are nonrenewable- cannot be replaced easily.

To reduce bad effects of nonrenewable energy, scientists are trying to replace it with other energy resources which are friendly to the environment. Such energy sources are called clean energy as they reduce the environmental risks and don't cause serious problems for humans. They are made from resources that can be replaced like wind, water, sunshine, tides and plants. As a vast country that is rich in sun radiation during most time of the year, Iran can generate enough energy by setting solar panels in desert areas like Yazd, south of Semnan or Kashan. In short, it seems that replacing fossil fuels with solar energy is the main solution to the various problems caused by burning fossil fuels.

True /false

53. Natural gas is a type of clean energy.

a. True

b. False

54. It takes a long time for fossil fuels to form.

a. True

b. False

Choose the best answer

55. Which is not mentioned as a serious problem caused by fossil fuels, according to the passage?

a. lack of rain

b. global warming

c. water pollution

d. health problems

56. The word "it" in the first line of paragraph 2 refers to .......

b. scientists

c. nonrenewable energy

d. environment

Answer the following questions

57. Why are some energy sources called clean energy?

58. What is the main solution to problems caused by burning fossil fuels?

صفحه ۴ از ۵

14

# باسمهتعالي

14-1	بخ آزمون: ۴۱۶۱۵	شته ها تاری	رشته: تمامی رث	پایه: دوازدهم		ه درس: زبان انگلیسی ۳	سؤالات آزمون نهايى
14-41	کد درس: ا	ئى:	نام و نامخانوادگ	، شروع: ٧ صبح به وقت تهران	ساعت	مدت آزمون: ۱۱۰ دقیقه	تعداد صفحه: ۵
و پرورش	بین کیقیت نظام آموزش Azmoon.m		)- تابستان ۱۴۰۴	وطلبان آزاد (داخل و خارج از کشور)	ارگران و داو	رگسالان، آموزش از راه دور، ایثا	دانش آموزان روزانه، بزر
نمره				سؤالات (پاسخبرګ دار د)			رديف

سره	سوادت (پاسخبر ت دارد)	رديت
		_
1/4	Writing  (پیک کلمه ربط اضافی است)  Ants are amazing insects. They are red and black in color, (59) they have two eyes and six legs. Ants are social insects, (60) they live in groups or colonies. They live in anthills. They are usually wingless, (61) they develop wings when they reproduce. Their bites are quite painful.	15
1/4	ينويسيد. (concluding sentence) و يک جمله نتيجه گيرى (topic sentence) ينويسيد. Language learning (62)	16
	در پاراگراف زیر دو جمله پشتیبان (supporting sentence) که با جمله موضوعی (topic sentence) همخوانی ندارند. را مشخص کنید Learning to take good notes is very important. Good notes can help you remember and review a text you have read. My brother always keeps a notebook in his bag. There is no magic formula to taking notes when reading. You have to find out what works best for you. Some notes are written in English. Thus, good notes include all the important ideas and examples.  64.	17
۳	یا استفاده از تمام عبارات داده شده زیر، یک پاراگراف با موضوع Supporting Sentence باشد. پاراگراف باید  - use renewable energy  - don't pollute the air  - can be charged easily  - make less noise  66. The electric cars	18
۴۰	موفق باشيد مجموع نمرات	
	موفق باشید مجموع نمرات صفحه ۵ از ۵	

	، نمره گذاری آزمون نهایی درس: زبان انگلیسی ۳ پایه: دوازدهم (شته: تمامی رشته ها تاریخ آزمون: ۴/-۶/-۵ غجه: ۲ مدت آزمون: ۱۱۰ دقیقه ساعت شروع: ۷صبح به وقت تهران	
پرورش	. And also a Connect and Andrea	100
	وزان روزانه، بزرگسالان، آموزش از راه دور، ایثارگران و داوطلبان آزاد ( داخل و خارج از کشور)- نابستان ۱۴۰۴ Azmoon.medu.ir	1
نمره	راهنمای نمره گذاری	بف
۲	هر مورد ۵/ نمره 1. a/(True) 2. b/(False) 3. b/(False) 4. a/(True)	
٢	هر مورد ۵/ نمره 5.(c) 6.(b) 7.(c) 8.(a)	
٣	هر مورد ۷۵/. نمره 9. (c) 10. (e) 11. (a) 12. (b)	1
۲	هر مورد ۵/. نمره 13. (b) 14. (e) 15. (a) 16. (c)	ŀ
۲	هر مورد ۵/. نمره 17. (shares) 18. (stand for) 19. (replaced) 20. (use up)	
۲	هر مورد ۵/. نمره 21. (e)	
۲	هر مورد ۵/. نمره 25. (b) 26. (a) 27. (d) 28. (c)	3
۲	29. was discovered     30. won't buy     31. would/could/ might travel     32. sent       0.25     0.25     0.25     0.25     0.25	
۲	هر مورد ۲۵/. نمره. (ترتیب دقیق عبارات داخل جمله رعایت شود) 33. <u>weren't informed about the results</u> 34. <u>who was very skillful</u>	
7/4	هر مورد ۵/. ثمره 35. (c) 36. (a) 37. (c) 38. (b) 39. (d)	1
1/4	هر مورد ۵/. نمره 40. <u>must be paid</u> 41. <u>hadn't rained</u> 42. <u>may be produced</u> 0.25 0.25 0.25 0.25 0.25	1
۲	هر مورد ۵/. نمره 43. (small act of) <u>kindness</u> 44. giving someone a gift, giving your seat on public transportation to someone who needs it, giving a smile to a stranger, or offering someone to carry something for them ذكر يك مورد كافي است. 45. You look great today! 46. seat	
۴	47. a / (True) (0.5) 48. b / (False) (0.5) 49. (a) (0.5) 50. (d) (0.5)  51. To produce electricity on a large and commercial scale.  0.75 0.25  52. oceans, seas, rivers and lakes 0.25 0.25 0.25 0.25	]

راهنما	ی نمره گذاری آزمون ن	نهایی درس: زبان انګلیسی ۳	باسمه نعانی پایه: دوازدهم رشته: تم	امی رشته ها	تاریخ آزمون: ۴۱-۶۱-۵	16-6
	صفحه: ۲	مدت آزمون: ۱۱۰ دقیقه		روع: ۷صبح به وق		
دانش آ	أموزان روزانه، بزرگسالان،	آموزش از راه دور، ایثارگران و داوطلبا	ن آزاد ( داخل و خارج از کشور)- تابستان ۱۴۰۴		ر تضمین کیفیت نظام آموزش و Azmoon.medu.ir	پرورش
رديف			راهنمای نمره گذاری			نمره
14	56. (c)(0.5) mans.	55. (a) (0.5) serious problems for hu 0.5	54. a / (True) (0.5) nmental risks and don't cause ssil fuels with solar energy.	ce the enviro 0. replacing fo	NS95 52 (NS)	۴
15	هر مورد ۵/. نمره		61. but	60. so	59. and	1/4
16	همکار محترم، یا تو قبول هستند. (نمر	500 1000000 0	شده، جملاتی که مفاهیمی همچون · or communication. ge is helpful and necessary.	very useful f	62. Language is v	1/4
17	هر مورد ۵/. نمره.	ترتیب نوشتن پاسخ ها. بلام	انع است. a notebook in his bag.	lways keeps		1
18	یک جمله ntence حداقل سه جملهs	اف شامل انسجام متن و است topic sei (0.5 نمره) supporting sentence o.5) concluding sei نمره		ره)	66.	٣
		a.J	<b>صفحه ۲ از ۲</b>		جمع ثمره	۴-
		فظر	همكاران محترم، صائب است.			